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CITY OF SAN JOSÉ 
DETERMINATION OF CONSISTENCY WITH THE SANTANA ROW 

EXPANSION PROJECT FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT 
 
Pursuant to Section 15162 of the CEQA Guidelines, the City of San José has determined that the 
project described below is pursuant to or in furtherance of the Final Environmental Impact Report 
(FEIR) identified below and does not involve new significant effects beyond those analyzed in the 
FEIR.  Therefore, the City of San José can take action on the project as being within the scope of the 
FEIR. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION AND LOCATION:  PD15-066 – Santana Row Lot 12.  Planned 
Development Permit to allow for the construction of a 5-story, 258 unit multi-family attached 
residential building, including above and below-grade parking, and the removal of seven (7) 
ordinance sized trees on a 2.94 gross acre site.  Location:  Santana Row site on the east side of 
Hatton Street between Olsen Drive and Hemlock Avenue (APN 277-400-17). 
 
The environmental impacts of this project were addressed by the “Santana Row Expansion Project 
Final Environmental Impact Report," with findings adopted by City Council Resolution No. 77532 
on September 22, 2015.  Specifically, the following impacts were reviewed and found to be 
adequately considered by the FEIR: 
 
Cultural Resources Air Quality Geology & Seismicity 
Aesthetics Air Safety Energy Supply & Natural Resources 
Noise Biological Resources Transportation & Circulation 
Public Services and Hazardous Materials Hydrology & Water Quality 
  Utilities Land Use Greenhouse Gas Emissions 
  
 
 
ANALYSIS 
 
Background 
 
The proposed residential development is part of the original Santana Row project evaluated in 
the Town and Country Village EIR, which was certified by City Council in June 1998 
(Resolution no. 68210).  The Town and Country Village EIR evaluated a Planned Development 
zoning that allowed the development of up to 650,000 square feet of commercial/retail space, 
1,200 residential units, and 200 hotel rooms across the entire Santana Row site.  Subsequent 
rezonings resulted in increases in commercial development capacity and modifications to 
maximum residential development capacities.  As of May 2016, 834 residential units have been 
built on the original Santana Row site. 
 
In September 2015, City Council adopted the Santana Row Expansion Project Final 
Environmental Impact Report (Santana Row Expansion FEIR) and approved a rezoning of the 






